
 

   

News of the Week 
13th July 2021 

 

 

Welcome to our weekly newsletter 
 

What’s coming up at the Club 
  
21st July – Wednesday Mixed Haggle – 12.30pm start 
23rd July – Friday Triples 12.30pm start -single entry 
 names and payment to be made by 12 noon 
26th July – Monday Roll-up 12.30pm start 
27th July – Open Optional Triples 9.30am start 
28th July – Wednesday Mixed Haggle 12.30 start 
30th July – Friday Triples 12.30pm start - single entry  
 names and payment to be made by 12 noon 
 2nd August – Monday Roll-up 12.30pm start 
 4th August – Wednesday Mixed Haggle 12.30pm start 
 6th August – Friday Triples 12.30pm start – single entry 
 names and payment to be made by 12 noon 
 9th August – Monday Roll-up 12.30pm start 
 

Winter Tournaments being hosted by our Club 
27th July (Tuesday) Open Optional Triples 
10th August (Tuesday) Open Optional Triples 
 

Results from the past week ~ 
14th July – Wednesday Progressive 
 1st Ian Boyd, Derek Vincent 
2nd Ross Dean, Barry Fordyce 
3rd John George, Wal Hennig 
4th Grant Turner, Murray Bruning 
 
16th July – Friday Progressive Triples 
1st Ken Boyle 3W+27 
2nd Wal Hennig 3W+27 
3rd David Powles 3W+25 
4th Bob Duncan 3W+21 
5th Graeme Hoare 3W+19 
6th Gerry McLean 2W+31 
7th Grant Turner 2W+21 
8th Noelene Schmidt 2W+21 
 

Fundraiser 
The Club is looking for a Fundraiser to obtain and retain 
Sponsors, Advertisers and Corporates.  This will be a paid 
role where remuneration will be a percentage of the funds 
raised or retained. 
 
If this is something that you would be interested in, or you 
know someone who may be interested, please get in touch 
with Chris Neilson on 021 085 23662 or 

treasurer@bowlsmatua.org.nz. 

 
 

 

  
 

 

Help 
Is there anyone out there who is prepared to look 
after the Kitchen Roster for Fridays – please 
contact Chris Neilson if this is something you can 
do 
 

Thank you 
Barry Sheary has returned as our Raffle Seller, thank 
you Barry for taking this role on again. 

 

Women’s Pre-Season Pennants 
These will be held at Matua on Wednesday & 
Thursday 25th & 26th August. 
Reserve dates are Wednesday & Thursday 2nd 
& 3rd September 
Please watch the notice board in the 
clubrooms to register your name if you are 
available to play. 
 

Synthetic Greens Project 
 

Sorry to tell you that Covid has again intervened!  
Berry Sports Surfaces has finished Queenstown 
and Wanaka contracts.  However, the team had 
worked some 28 days (including week ends) in a 
row and needed to return to Australia both for 
family reasons and needing a break.  
Unfortunately, the Covid outbreak which since has 
locked down virtually all Australian states, will 
prevent them from returning at the expected time 
until government regulations permit.   
So, our project will be delayed – The Berry team 
are pretty upset about this too, but obviously this 
is beyond their or our control.  It will hopefully 
commence around 20 August but not in time to 
have greens available for either the ladies 
tournament or even our proposed opening date of 
11 September – the Board will consider changes 
available.  But we have bitten the bullet before 
and annoying as it is, we can all think of a few 
worse things which can happen!! 
We will keep you informed but as least we can 
ensure we have all our ducks in a row ready to 

launch when the firing gun does go. 
 
Brian Bluck 
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